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          STAFF REPORT 

 

 
TO: Environment & Planning Committee 

 
FROM: David Lewis, Co-Ordinator - Regulatory Services 

 
REFERENCE: L203 

 
SUBJECT:  CODE OF PRACTICE – RECREATIONAL USE OF MOTORBIKES -  

REPORT EP07/05/07 – Report prepared for 9 May 2007 Meeting 
 

 
1. BACKGROUND 
 
 The Code of Practice for Recreational Use of Motorbikes was adopted by Council as 

a protocol for recreational motorbike riders with its recommended implementation 
being helped by mediation by the Nelson Motorcycle Club where indicated.  The staff 
considered somewhat tighter controls be imposed on the exhaust systems of bikes to 
ensure noise emissions are kept to a practicable minimum. 

 
 In this respect a minor amendment to the Code has been proposed and is 

recommended for Council approval. 
 
2. RECOMMENDATION 

 
 It is therefore recommended that the Tasman District Council amends the Code 

of Practice for Recreational Use of Motorbikes by adding the following words 
to the end of guideline 2: 

 
 “… exhaust systems that are properly maintained.” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
D R Lewis 
Co-Ordinator - Regulatory Services 

 
 
 
 
Note:  
The amended version of the Code of practice is attached for Councillors’ information. 
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